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edge-based decision support for diagnosis and ther-
apy. He has participated in the design of curricula in
health and medical informatics, contributing espe-
cially to the four-and-a-half-year medical informatics
program for medical informatics specialists at Hei-
delberg/Heilbronn.

Dr. Haux has been an invited lecturer at, among oth-
ers, the universities of Heidelberg, Heilbronn, and
Prague. He is a member of the International Medical
Informatics Association (IMIA) and, since 1989, has
been chairperson of IMIA Working Group 1: Health
and Medical Informatics Education. He is a member
of the German Association for Medical Informatics,
Biometry and Epidemiology, where he served on the
Advisory Board (1987-95) and as a member of
the Board of Directors (1990-95). He is a member of

American College of Medical Informatics Fellows

the Deutsche Forschungsgemeinschaft (German Re-
search Association) and has served as an elected re-
viewer for medical informatics and biometry since
1992. He has been a member of the Committee for
Computing of the association since 1995. Dr. Haux is
an associate editor of Methods of Information in Medi-
cine. He is a member of the editorial boards of the
International Journal of Medical Informatics and Artificial
Intelligence in Medicine. He is a founding member and
Chairman of the Board of the Academy of Medical
Informatics, a German institution offering courses for
postgraduate training and education.

Correspondence: William W. Stead, MD, Eskind Biomedical
Library, Vanderbilt University Medical Center, 2209 Garland
Avenue, Nashville, TN 37232-8340.

e-mail: (bill.stead@mcmail.vanderbilt.edu).

AMIA President’s Awards, 1999

The AMIA President’s Award recognizes individuals
who have devoted unusual personal effort to the de-
velopment of the association and the field of medical
informatics.

The recipients for 1999 are:

m Patricia Ann Abbott, PhD, RN-C, for her tireless lead-
ership of the Nursing Informatics Working Group
and her outstanding membership recruitment ef-
forts

® Joseph W. Hales, PhD, chair of our first focused
spring meeting, which was aimed at enriching the
intellectual content of our efforts to educate stu-

dents in the field, and significant contributor to
AMIA’s ACCME accreditation approval

® W. Edward Hammond, PhD, a pioneer in the field,
who has advanced the level of standards and

served faithfully as treasurer of AMIA during a de-
manding time

B Janice Kennedy, who as Senior Staff and Acting Di-
rector of AMIA and Executive Director of CPRI, has
given both organizations continuity and quality by
her loyal service

® Charles Safran, MD, MS, for elevating the level of
intellectual content by improving the rigor of pre-
sentations at AMIA meetings, and for eliminating
redundancy by focusing the approach to the spring
meeting as chair of the Meetings Committee and
chair of the Medinfo scientific program

B Harold M. Schoolman, MD, who served 29 years at
the NLM as Acting Director and Director of Edu-
cation and Research. He played a key role in the
wise strategy and development of information ser-
vices, which have had a worldwide effect.





